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Tel (0113)  295 4770   Fax (0113)  295 4771
MINUTES FROM THE PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP MEETING HELD ON FRIDAY 9TH AUGUST 2024 AT 11.30AM AT HAWTHORN SURGERY

PRESENT;

Nic North – Wellbeing coach, Hawthorn Surgery

Dr Tara Baddams – GP Trainee, Hawthorn Surgery

Amanda Nelson, Practice Manager, Hawthorn Surgery

Emma Clark, Reception Manager, Hawthorn Surgery

SH – Patient, Hawthorn Surgery

VR – Patient, Hawthorn Surgery

MA – Patient, Hawthorn Surgery

APOLOGIES;

GG – Patient, Hawthorn Surgery

HB – Patient, Hawthorn Surgery

1.  Welcome & introductions 
2. Nic North, Health and Wellbeing Coach
NN gave an introduction to his role as Health & Wellbeing coach at Hawthorn Surgery.  A large part of his role is to help patients with Weight Management, whether that be losing weight to improve health or before upcoming operations, or even high cholesterol.  He can help patients improve their confidence and inspire themselves to make changes.  Appointments are varied to suit patients  individual needs and he adopts a personal approach to each individual patient. Appointments can be up to 45 minutes duration. 

Appointments are currently  one-to-one appointments but there is potential to expand to group sessions in the future.   He can pass local information to patients about group events within the community which could benefit their progress and help them achieve their goals.

NN was thanked for attending the Meeting today. 

[ NN Leaves the group ]
3.  Dr Tara Baddams, GP Trainee 
TB talked about her role as a GP Trainee.  She explained that she works at the same level as a salaried GP but with an extra level of support from the regular Doctors at the surgery.  She will  become a fully qualified GP in March 2025 and will be applying for jobs then as a GP.    She enjoys being a GP as she gets to be involved in a wide variety of medical issues and can practise family medicine.  
AN explained that Hawthorn Surgery has been a Training Practice for a very long time, and takes GP Trainees on 6 monthly placements, and Foundation Year One and Two doctors on 4 monthly placements.  The regular staff at the Surgery hugely enjoy having trainees on the team.  Our new Foundation Year Two doctor started this week, and his name is Dr Alexander Bloom.
4. Previous Minutes & Matters arising

· The surgery allotment is looking very healthy and has an abundance of fruit, vegetables and flowers growing.  An improved walkway and handrail has been added for those who need a bit of extra support.  Photos have been added to our surgery website and Facebook page.  
· 
Phone system – we mentioned at the previous meeting that we are looking into getting the call back facility added to our phone system (“Save My Place In The Queue”).  There has been a delay with this – not on the part of the practice – but we are chasing this up regularly with Leeds Integrated Care Board, National Procurement service and Redcentric. 
5. Hawthorn Staffing update August 2024.

AN went through the new members of the team – Trainee GP / Nursing team & Reception. 

6.  Any Other Business 

• Friends & Family Feedback – One of the things mentioned on the FFT was regarding the signing-in machine located in reception, which often does not work correctly.  The partners are looking into whether we can adapt it to make it a patient call screen.  This is proving to be slightly more difficult than expected, due to the fact that it is not easy to see at table height, and we do not have much wall space to fit a TV screen. One option may be to have a TV screen on a stand.


• Wasted appointments in May and June 2024 – We have seen an increase, but we are monitoring this as  the reminder text which is normally sent out to patients with the option to reply to cancel was not sent out in June.   Reminder texts have now resumed and we will be keeping a close eye on whether this has an impact on wasted appointments in the next few months.  There is no pattern to wasted appointments – some are booked on the same day that they are then wasted on!  TB explained that GPs do welfare checks on non-attenders, such as children or patients with mental health issues.  

When we monitored  non-attenders we found that it was not always the patients fault.  Sometimes it was down to staff error.  

SH asked whether we knew what other surgeries figures for missed appointments are.
Action point; AN will find out the figures for our PCN (Whitehall Surgery and Beech Tree Medical Centre)
• Patient Survey June 2024.


VR – Wondered whether patients feedback in the Survey was in any way connected to a recent poor experience either at the hospital or GP Practice. For example -  the hospital told the patient that a GP would ring them  within a certain time frame. No-one rang, so the patient had to ring the surgery who were unaware of what the hospital had said to the patient.  This ended up with an appointment with the GP. TB explained that GPs cannot follow through up every admission / letter from the hospital as there would be no time for anything else. 

EC – Felt that it does make a huge impact on our feedback because ultimately, we are the ones who appear not to be doing the job. However there is so much background work that goes into every letter/scan/blood test etc that we receive.  The hospitals have no knowledge of GP workload on a daily basis.  EC likened it to the surgery telling a patient that they could go to A&E and be seen within 2 hours.  It is something we cannot control and because of the miscommunication from community services / hospital / out of hours this adds pressure  on the GPs and takes them away from their regular appointments and daily tasks. 

MA – Said it is very anxious for a patient who is waiting for results to not hear anything and that again can make them more anxious. 

TB explained that we do prioritise the results that need a follow up appointment or immediate action.  Normal results are filed electronically, and patients are able to see this through their online services or the NHS App. 

EC – Said that surgery staff see a patients results at the same time as they become available online or on the NHS App.    They do not see them before the patient can see them.
AN – At our Clinical Meeting this week the GPs  discussed the increasing workload especially in connection with blood tests and results,  and whether these need to be streamlined going forward.  Our list size is increasing, and we are doing many more blood tests, all of which need checking and filing. 

VR – Asked whether the NHS App can be used for requesting repeat prescriptions.

EC – Explained the differences between the  NHS App and Hawthorn website online requesting forms.

AN – An Information Technology Café has been held in some parts of Leeds. It has been a great success, helping patients to download and use the NHS App.  There are plans to roll out the IT Café to more areas in Leeds.  However, if any patients need help with the NHS App, our reception staff are more than happy to help. 
• Patient list size – 6648

V – Is there a limit?
AN – There are recommendations but it is down to each practice.  The Partners are keeping an eye on the list size as we don’t want it to adversely affect patient care if it becomes too high. 
MA – Is there a Named GP for patients anymore?

AN – Yes every patient has a named GP but it doesn’t stop you from seeing any GP.  The Named GP would be one of the Partners,  Dr Stonelake or Dr Brown.
• Open Floor 

SH – Was pleased to see that we are sharing rooms with Whitehall Surgery so that we can offer more blood test appointments.  Room availability in Wortley Beck Health Centre is becoming a problem, but we do our best to make sure we utilise all available rooms so that our shared  PCN staff ( Physiotherapists, Pharmacists, Healthcare Assistants, Social Prescribers etc.) can see as many patients as possible.
VR – It would be nice to know who you are talking to when you ring the surgery up, especially when you ring back and someone asks who did you speak to?

Action point;  AN – this is something we could look into incorporating within the reception team.

MA – Asked about a Data System nationwide – unsure of name but read in paper about this becoming where everybody can access  medical information on the GP computer system. 

Action point;  AN – can MA provide more detail and we will look into this. 

[Post meeting MA relayed information to AN who confirms that the new computer software is called the Federated Data Platform, and this will NOT include any information from GP surgeries.] 

MA – Is PALS still available?

AN – Yes PALS is still available for anybody who wishes to use it. PALS can help patients with complaints.   Information can be found on Google or from reception staff. 

MA – If patients went to PALS would that raise alarm bells for you if complaints going through them.

AN – Most patients come to us directly with a complaint and we can deal with it quickly and resolve any concerns they may have. A very small number of patients prefer to go via PALS, which is their right.  

AN – Thanked everyone present for taking the time to come to the meeting. We will look at dates for the next meeting and be in touch.

End of Meeting at 13:10pm
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